


















IMPORTANT  DATES
Feb. 4th – PTA Meeting @ 7:00 pm




Feb. 7th – International Day of Play

Feb. 12th – 100th Day of School




Feb. 15th – Early Release Day @ 1:15 pm
February 18th – Teacher Workday




Feb. 19th – Snow Make-Up Day
Feb. 20th – Cultural Arts Program




Feb. 25th – Science Fun for Everyone 

2nd grade Report Cards will go home on Monday, Feb. 4th and will be placed in your child’s Parent Pocket.  Please review the report card and keep it at home.  The report card envelope should be signed and returned on Tuesday.  If you are interested in scheduling a conference, please contact me.

February 7th is International Day of Play.  Please allow your child to bring in a favorite board game, card game, or puzzle on that day.  Students should only bring in games that they are familiar with and know how to play well. 

Valentine’s Day is around the corner.  If your child is interested in sending Valentines, they will need to be assembled, addressed, and ready to pass out on Thursday, February 14th.  A list of student names will come home next week.

Save the Date – On March 1st LES will hold our Career Day - “Oh!  The Places You’ll Go!”   Flyers are enclosed in the Friday Folders.  Please let me know if you are interested in presenting.  We are hoping to have 2 volunteers per class in 2nd grade.
Kindergarten Tours are being held on Feb. 5th @ 9:30 am, Feb. 12th @ 12:30 pm, and Feb. 25th at 5:30 pm. 
Our mClass testing is finally complete! Information about your child’s current reading level will be sent home with Report Cards. I’m so pleased with the students’ progress!
Please consider volunteering as a “Mystery Reader”!  The students love having a surprise guest visit the class and read to them.  We still need readers for Feb. 22nd, March 22nd, and May 24th.  Please let me know or visit our Sign-Up Genius if you are interested.
From the PTA…..
· Pride Pack needs your plastic grocery  bags (blue, white, and tan) in order to fill 300 bags per week. Collection bins are in the office and teachers' rooms. Thank you in advance! 
· 2/10 is LES night @ Triangle Rock Club 6:30- 8:30pm. Visit https://trianglerock.club/les for details and registration.
· The next Box Top collection date is Friday, February 22nd. Be sure to indicate the teacher and grade level on the baggie or collection sheet.
Help At Home:

Reading:  One way to strengthen comprehension while exploring fiction text is to encourage your child to make connections as they read.  Connecting what your child already knows while they read enhances their focus and deepens their understanding of the text.  Show your child how to make connections by sharing your own connections as you read together.  Perhaps the book mentions a place that you’ve been together on vacation.  Talk about your memories of that place.  Invite your child to have a turn, and remind them that good readers make a variety of connections to the text as they read.

Math:  Tens Go Fish:  Play a variation of the game “Go Fish.” Instead of asking for cards with numbers that match, players take turns asking for cards that when added to the cards in their hand equal 10. Count “Face Cards” as zero and “Aces” as 1’s.

A few tidbits of information for you:

· Reading /Literacy – Students are reading Fairy Tales and jotting about the Beginning, Middle and End while reading.  They are identifying the problems and solutions in each fairy tale.  They are also identifying character feelings and noticing when those feelings change within the story.
· Writing – Writers published their “Expert Books.”  Students will write their own fairy tales next week.
· Math – We continued practicing adding and subtracting 2-digit numbers using a variety of strategies.  
· Social Studies – Students are learning about the environment and  effects of pollution on the environment.
Our Specials for this week are: Library, Art, Health & Fitness, Music, and Logic
Email:  aavent@wcpss.net	                  School Office:  (919) 870-4200                    Feb. 1, 2019








